June 17, 2021

Town of Eleanor
P.0.Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin
Recorder Lynda S. Casto
Councilwoman Teresa Harmon
Councilwoman Regina Hull

Councilman Jack McLane

Absent: Councilman Kevin Childers
Councilman Joey Tolley, Jr.

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by J. McLane, 2" by T.
Harmon & carried.

Liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by J. McLane, 2™ by R. Hull & carried.

Standing Committees/

Park/Discuss live entertainment in the gazebo while other shelters are rented. Will discuss next meeting
of the park.

Table discussion of potential land donation for the town to use for a small park.

Bids were received from Budget Blinds for new blinds were received. Another bid is coming next month
so we will keep this until then.

Health Committee/Discuss brush/yard waste removal options for residents will be discussed next
meeting.

Sewer/Storm Water Board Report/Dunn Engineering stated that it must be an E1 Grinder Pump to work
with the town System. South Putnam had one and put in for the Smith’s and the one they have may be
used at the fair grounds.

Police Committee/Chief Wingo was in training at Milton this evening along with Steve Jones.

Reports from Officers of the Town/Nothing has been reported on the Relief Act Funding to date.

Dollar General/It was found that the correct set backs were given to Dollar General in the contract

they received. Mayor Clendenin researched and found this out Friday after the meeting. If Mr. Halstead
had gotten on the agenda the last meeting, this would have been explained. It was Dollar General that
misread the setbacks.

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

A letter from the county library was read explaining the cost of $2,000 for the contract for the Eleanor
branch library. Lynda stated that we always give $500.00 for the summer reading program. This was
approved on a motion by T. Harmon, 2™ by J. McLane & carried.

Council decided on Aug. 6" & 7t for two of the movie nights. Two more will be decided later.



Donation request for Backpack Buddies program was approved on a motion by J. McLane, 2™ by R. Hull

& carried. $100.00 to Eleanor Presbyterian Church monthly.
Council discussed new Christmas Decorations for the town & agreed to start looking put money into the

budget for such.

Public Comment section for sign in form.

Randy Bordenett was present to talk about the large amount of water that flowed at his house during
the last big rain.

All business being complete, the meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM.

Mayor Recorder



